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Office of Audit and Investigations

Lack of reconciliation

between asset

management module
and general ledger
(Issue 2)

The Project's assets listing as at 31 December 2014 included assets that were
erroneously transferred by Headquarters to the Office's project account even
though the assets belonged to a project being implemented by another UN
Women Country Office. Even though a physical verification of assets was carried
out by the Office, the results of the physical verification were not reconciled to
the assets records maintained by UN Women Headquarters, thus resulting in an
overstatement of the reported assets and equipment of $16,000for financial year
2014.

Recommendation: The Office should reconcile the results of the physical
verification of assets to the asset records maintained at UN Women Headquarters
on a regular basis in accordance with the Programme and Operations Manual on
Assets Controls. The Office's management should follow up with Headquarters to
ensure that any variances are investigated and reconciled.

Management comments and action plan

The Country Representative of the Officeaccepted the two recommendations and is in the process of
implementing them. Comments and/or additional information provided have been incorporated into the-^eport,
where appropriate.
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Annex 1 :  Project Trial Balance (PTB) Statement 
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Annex 2: Statement of Assets and Equipment 
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Annex 3: Audit Findings Priority Ratings 
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The following categories of priorities are used: 

High 

(Critical) 

Action is considered imperative to ensure that UN Women is not exposed to high

risks. Failure to take action could result in major consequences and issues 

Medium 

(Important) 

Action is considered necessary to avoid exposure to significant risks. Failure to take 

action could result in significant consequences. 

Low Action is considered desirable and should result in enhanced control or better value 

for money. Low priority recommendations, if any, are dealt with by the auditors 

directly with the Office management, during the exit meeting and through a separate 

memo subsequent to the fieldwork. Therefore, low priority recommendations are 

not included in the audit report. 
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